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§ ²ƻǊƭŘ .ƻƻƪ 5ŀȅ нлмт 
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§ ¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ  



 

Important: Please can we remind parents to refrain from contacting pupils during the 
school day and most importantly to avoid doing so via their mobile phone. It places pupils 
in a very difficult situation should a call come during a lesson, and according to our mobile 
device policy, could result in the phone being confiscated and parents being asked to 
come to the school to collect. Equally we have had instances where pupils have contacted 
parents about an issue or illness on their mobile, against school rules and policy, often   
without informing the school itself. Consequently we have had parents turn up at reception 
demanding that we resolve an issue or illness that we were unaware of in the first place. 
Should there be any issues please contact the school directly using the methods below.  
 

As a school we encourage partnership working between teachers and parents and keeping in 
touch is an important and valued part of this successful partnership. However, recently our busy 
switchboard has seen an unprecedented rise in the number of calls from parents, the majority of 
which are routine and non-urgent. 
 

Can we politely remind parents that there are a number of ways in which you can contact the 
school that may help parent messages and enquiries to be dealt with more efficiently and save 
you the frustration of hanging on waiting for your call to be answered. It would also prevent our 
switchboard being clogged up with routine calls and allow us to give priority to urgent and       
emergency calls. 
 
A note in your childôs planner For routine messages such as dental appointments, lost kit, 
homework queries.  
 
Email: admin.brynteg@bridgend.gov.uk Please state your childôs name and form and if    
relevant, who the email is for. Your email will then be forwarded to the relevant person. For non 
urgent routine enquires and reporting any concerns, change of address, pupil absences, school 
trip information.  
 
Telephone: 01656 641800 For urgent and emergency matters only please. We reiterate that 
we are happy to hear from you and thank you for using the appropriate method of contacting us.  
 
            

 

Contacting the School ï A Kindly Reminder 

mailto:admin.brynteg@bridgend.gov.uk


9
th
 March 2017 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

 

As you are already aware the school was recently inspected by Estyn, a copy of their      
report can be found on the school website.  As an outcome of the inspection, in addition to 
identifying the schoolôs many strengths, Estyn have also made four recommendations 
which have to be addressed by the school.  

 

In response to the recommendations made by Estyn, the school has drawn up a post      
inspection action plan. A copy of the plan can be found on the school website. Paper    
copies can be obtained from the school upon request. Naturally, you will receive regular 
updates in relation to the schoolôs progress in addressing each of the recommendations.  

 

Yours faithfully,  

 

 

Mr D H Jenkins 
Headteacher 
 

 

The school would like to raise awareness to pupils and parents to the importance of road 
safety. It is important that pupils take care when travelling to school.  
 
For more information and advice please see the Government website:                            
http://think.direct.gov.uk/resource-centre 
 

¶ The resource centre is a one stop source of THINK! road safety education materials. 
 

¶ There are 25 lesson packs that will help you teach a range of road safety topics to 
children and teenagers of all ages. 

 

¶ The lesson packs are colour coded by key stage and age range.  
 

¶ Each pack contains links to road safety resources and activities 
 

¶ These resources are useful to all with responsibility for educating children and       
teenagers on road safety, including parents. 

 

¶ If you are a pupil, you could help your friends and classmates stay safe on the road 
by using these resources.  

 



2
nd
 March 2017  

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

I am writing to you following on from my previous letter in June 2016 with regards to the           
improvements to the Brynteg School uniform. 

 

Through pupil voice, a review of the school uniform was completed and along with parent, staff 
and governor consultation the introduction of cardigans for girls occurred in September 2016. 
This has been a remarkably positive addition to the Brynteg School uniform. Following on from 
this success, I am writing with further details regarding the introduction of the Brynteg School 
blazer from September 2017. 

 
As of September 2017, students in Years 7 ï 10 will be required to wear a navy blue blazer 
with gold trim with the Brynteg school badge. These items will be available to purchase          
exclusively from our uniform suppliers (Euroschools and Uniform2go) from July 2017 and will 
be available in a wide variety of sizes in both boys and girls fits. Students will be expected to 
wear their blazer every day to and from school and around the school grounds between        
lessons. Staff will give permission to remove blazers in lessons as appropriate. Students still 
have the option to wear a badged school jumper (or badged cardigan) underneath their blazer. 
The cost of this item will range from Ã28 - Ã35, size dependent. These items are available on 
pre-order and both outlets are offering a deposit and payment scheme.  
 
As of September 2017, students in Year 12 will be required to wear a plain black blazer with 
the Brynteg Sixth Form badge, similarly available from our suppliers in a variety of sizes and 
fits.  The expectations of our Sixth Form students are the same as with other students. Again,          
students can wear the black badged jumper or cardigan as an option underneath their blazer.  
 
Students who will be in Year 11 and Year 13 during the 2017/18 academic year will have the    
option to wear the school blazer. We recognise that enforcing a change such as this for a    
matter of months is financially unreasonable. However, should your son/daughter want to wear 
a blazer throughout this academic year, this would also be acceptable.  
 
I am confident that this change will have a positive impact on the way students present          
themselves and the way they feel about their school.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

DH Jenkins 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

Winners:  
 

Year 7  

1st Hannah Thomas 7N  

2nd Jacob Cox 7T  

3rd Abbie Spurgeon 7S  

4th Samuel Doce 7S  

 

Highly Commended:  
 

Year 7  

Eleanor Coe 7T  

Gwyneth Harries 7N  

Hannah Cooke 7N  

Fearne Jenkins 7N  

Jonny Evans 7N  

Ewan Brough 7N  

Chloe Greening 7N  

Neve Hayter 7N  

Abbie Davies 7T  

April Davies 7B  

Aaliyah Stacey 7S  

Rhys Carter 7S  

Joseph Bolton 7S  

William Furlong 7R  

Ethan Hughes 7R  

Samuel Craig 7S  

Finlay Williams-Davy 7S  

Zak Llewellyn 7S  

Giorgia Gray 7S  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

9ƛǎǘŜŘŘŦƻŘ !Ǌǘ 9ƴǘǊƛŜǎ нлмт 

Year 8  

Cara Hosey 8N  

Jack Thomas 9N  

Mac Francis 8N  

Alex Kinsella 8N  

Liz Peh 8E  

Fatiha Ali 8B  

Molly Cartwright 8R  

Donya Jandaghi 8B  

Lottie Leigh 8G  

Sanjida Mehrin 8B  

Luke Florence 8B  

Chloe Bletchly-Tellem 8G  

Kyla Richards 8Y  

Hannah Taylor 8Y  

Oscar Thomas 8B  

Ffion Howe 8G  

Mollie Tippins 8N  

Year 8  

1st Alana Udraufski 8B & Sara Roberts 8B  

2nd Willow Hughes 8G & Isabel Randall 8Y  

3rd Neve Thomas 8N & Rhys McNally 8R  

4th William Littlewood 8N & Talia Shakespeare 8S  

!Ǌǘ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ  
bŜǿȅŘŘƛƻƴ ȅǊ !ŘǊŀƴ DŜƭŦ 

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ϧ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘǎ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜŘ ōȅΥ aǊǎ { tŜŀǊǎƻƴ  

The Art teachers were very impressed with the quality of work produced by 
pupils in Year 7, 8 and 9 for the óCollage of a Welsh Sceneô competition. There 
were some exciting 3D and textile entries and many carefully considered and 
detailed collages. Well done to the winners and those who achieved highly 
commended! Certificates and merits will be awarded over the next two weeks.  



 

9ƛǎǘŜŘŘŦƻŘ !Ǌǘ 9ƴǘǊƛŜǎ нлмт 

!Ǌǘ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ  
bŜǿȅŘŘƛƻƴ ȅǊ !ŘǊŀƴ DŜƭŦ 

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ϧ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘǎ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜŘ ōȅΥ aǊǎ { tŜŀǊǎƻƴ  



 
On Wednesday 8th March Brynteg's Eisteddfod Celebration Concert was once 
again an 'anhygoel' display of talent from all Year groups, 7-13. 
 
Traditional performances by our outstandingly talented pupils in Welsh singing, 
Folk Dance and Welsh recitations were the heart of the concert. The inclusion of 
acts such as Drama performances, Group dances, Instrumental solo's, Vocal     
performances, a Keyboard synthesiser and Brynteg's very own Boy Band ensured 
plenty of variety and an excellent evening of entertainment for all those who         
attended. 
 
Once again the department would like say a huge ñDIOLCH YN FAWR IAWNò to 
everyone who has helped, supported and taken part in another successful          
celebration of St. David's Day. 
 

Article by Miss C Davies. Photographs by Simon Dowler (Blwyddyn 13) 
 

9ƛǎǘŜŘŘŦƻŘ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ нлмт 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

9ƛǎǘŜŘŘŦƻŘ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ нлмт 

Photographs by     
Simon Dowler 
(Blwyddyn 13) 



aǳǎƛŎ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ 

2ÏÙÁÌ -ÁÒÉÎÅÓ #ÏÎÃÅÒÔ "ÁÎÄ ÖÉÓÉÔ 

 

/Î 4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ -ÁÒÃÈ ΣΦÔÈ ÔÈÅ -ÕÓÉÃ $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÃÅÒÔ ÂÁÎÄ 

ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 2ÏÙÁÌ -ÁÒÉÎÅÓ ÔÏ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÆÏÒ Á ÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÍÕÓÉÃ ÍÁËÉÎÇȢ  

#ÈÅÃË ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÂÕÌÌÅÔÉÎ - )ÓÓÕÅ ΧΦ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÌÌ ÁÒÔÉÃÌÅȢ 

 

 
 

)ÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÄ ÂÙȡ -ÒÓ : &ÅÎÄÅÒ 



 

 

 

t9 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ bŜǿǎ  
bŜǿȅŘŘƛƻƴ ȅǊ !ŘǊŀƴ !ŘŘȅǎƎ DƻǊũƻǊƻƭ 

Information supplied by: Mr J Gatt         

Barry 7s News Bulletin 

Well done to the Year 9 boys that competed in the Barry 

7s on Sunday the 5
th
 of March. Although the conditions 

were horrendous the boys attempted to play a good brand 

of 7s rugby and managed to reach to the quarter-finals.  

Results: 

Brynteg 27 v Bro Morganwg 5 

Brynteg 7 v Ivybridge 17 

Brynteg 19 v Caerleon 17 

Brynteg 7 v Plasmawr 24 

 

Mr. Harris would like to congratulate the Year 9 7s after 

reaching the semi-finals against Bishopston 7s in 

Swansea on the 9th March.  

Brynteg lost against Cwmtawe but won three out of four of 

their group matches. Mr. Harris was very impressed with 

the standard of play from all the boys.  

Good luck to all Brynteg year groups competing in the 

prestigious Rosslyn Park 7s and the Urdd 7s which is    

being held in Pencoed (4
th
-6
th
 of April)  

 

²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ōƻȅǎΗ  

²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ōƻȅǎΗ  


